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Newsletter Contacts 
 
We welcome you to your community Newsletter! 
Information, articles, and letters printed in the 
Criterion that are provided by members of the 
community do not necessarily represent the 
thoughts or views of the Council. The Criterion is 
available from the first Thursday of every month and 
copies are available from. 

 Streaky Bay Australia Post Office 
 Streaky Bay Newsagency 
 Streaky Bay Visitor Centre 
 Haslam 
 Wirrulla General Store 
 Poochera Hotel 
 Port Kenny General Store 

Or it can be viewed and downloaded from the 
Council website at www.streakybay.sa.gov.au. 

If you would like to advertise your business, please 
contact the friendly staff at the Visitor Centre. 

E: criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au  
T: (08) 8626 7033 
 
Deadline for submitting articles for the 
September edition is 5pm, Friday 1 September 
2023. 
 
WE WANT YOUR FEEDBACK! Your community 
criterion is forever growing, and we would like to 
hear your thoughts on what we can do to improve 
– please email criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au or 
call into the Visitor Centre and speak with the staff.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Council Elected Members 
 
Barber Travis – Mayor (Flinders Ward) 
P: 0409 945 927 
E: Cr.Barber@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Limbert, Greg – Deputy Mayor (Eyre Ward) 
P: 0428 816 837 
E: Cr.Limbert@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Gunn, Graham – (Eyre Ward) 
P: 0427 255 188 
E: Cr.Gunn@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Trezona, Neville – (Eyre Ward) 
P: 0488 028 347 
E: Cr.Trezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
LaChina, Guy – (Eyre Ward)  
P: 0413 908 468  
E: Cr.GLachina@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Pudney, Cliff – (Flinders Ward) 
P: 0412 172 232 
E: Cr.Pudney@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Trezona, Sally – (Flinders Ward) 
P: 0459 499 454 
E: Cr.STrezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Wheaton, Phillip – (Flinders Ward)  
P: 0428 261 301  
E: Cr.Wheaton@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
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Council News

Streaky Bay Youth Precinct — The hum of excitement
reverberates through the air as the fences surrounding
the skate park vanish, signalling the dawn of a thrilling
new chapter in community entertainment. This
momentous step welcomes all to experience a
revitalised atmosphere of enjoyment and togetherness.

Yet, the precinct has transformed into a haven that
extends beyond the realm of a mere skate park. It now
embraces a realm of attractions, meticulously crafted to
cater to a diverse spectrum of interests, including:

🚴‍♂️  BMX Pump Track: Brace yourself for an electrifying
journey on the BMX pump track, a pulsating course
engineered to exhilarate riders of every skill level.

🏀 Half-Court Basketball Court: Unleash friendly
competition as you engage in exciting matches, refine
your shots, and cultivate a sense of teamwork on the
half-court basketball court.

🧒Play Area for Young Explorers: Spanning generations,
the precinct offers a dedicated play area designed for
the young. Of particular note is the interactive and
educational whale bone dig pit, an engaging experience
in discovery.

SKATE PARK'S FENCES DOWN: A NEW ERA OF COMMUNITY ENJOYMENT UNVEILED!



While we savour the triumph of the recent soft launch,
our vision for the precinct continues to expand. In the
forthcoming months, an array of improvements is set to
enhance the community's experience:

🌳 Abundant Greenery: Elevating the precinct's allure is a
commitment to nature. The upcoming addition of more
trees will infuse the park with a lush, vibrant charm.

🚽 Enhanced Comfort: Anticipate the introduction of
contemporary, visitor-friendly toilet facilities that prioritize
the comfort of all who visit the park.

🚀 Welcoming Entry Signs: Be on the lookout for
elegantly designed entry signs that will extend a warm,
visually captivating welcome to all visitors of the Streaky
Bay Youth Precinct.

🍖 Elevated BBQ Experience: A waiting connection of
power from SA Power Networks, upgrades to the park
promises to amplify the picnic experience with the
installation of a community BBQ.

Our gratitude extends to all who graced the soft launch
on that memorable Friday night. With an official opening
event scheduled for October, pending the final touches,
we're thrilled to declare that the precinct is NOW OPEN
for all to revel in. Whether you yearn to display your
skateboarding prowess, relish a leisurely picnic, or
simply witness the exuberant play of children, the park
beckons with open arms.



Council News 
 
 
STORM WATER MANAGEMENT PLAN 
CONSULTATION 
 
Save the Date 
 
Water Technology has been engaged by the 
District Council of Streaky Bay (DCSB) to provide 
review and update of the existing Streaky Bay 
Stormwater Management Plan (SMP), finalised in 
2011. In the decade since it’s development, changes 
to both the landscape and community priorities 
have occurred, along with significant 
advancements in data availability and hydraulic 
modelling capabilities. 
 
An updated SMP will address the changed needs 
of the community and stakeholders, provide an 
opportunity for alignment with other strategic 
documents (i.e. the District Management Plan and 
Streaky Bay Township Masterplan), and set the 
priorities for management actions over the short to 
medium timeframe. The scope of this project was 
identified in the proposal as to:  
 

 Build on the previous work and existing 
documentation regarding stormwater 
management  
 

 Engage with stakeholders and the 
community to develop a long-term vision for 
stormwater management in the region, and 
to identify existing risks and potential 
opportunities  
 

 Document existing stormwater 
management strategies  
 

 Identify appropriate, fit for purpose 
upgrades and/or new management 
strategies, with associated costings and 
priorities so that they can be implemented 
when funds become available. 

 
 
 

 
 
Consultation Phases 
 

August 2023 Early Key Stakeholder 
Engagement 

19 September 2023 
Catchment Walk and 
Targeted Community 
Consultation 

19 September 2023 Councilor and Staff 
Workshop 

20 September 2023 Public Consultation 
Workshop  

August-October 2023 Community Survey  

November 2023 Second Round 
Consultation  

 
If you would like to provide any written feedback 
or photographic evidence of localised issues prior 
to the September workshops, please email them 
to dcstreaky@streakybay.sa.gov.au and in the 
subject title include “Stormwater Management 
Plan Feedback”. 
 
Penny Williams – General Manager, Prosperity 
 
MOORE’S BOAT RAMP PERMITS 

A permit is required to launch or retrieve boats and 
watercraft from Moore’s Boat Ramp. Failure to 
purchase a current period permit may result in the 
issue of an expiation notice. The expiation fee is 
currently $210. Please note that purchasing a permit 
after being notified that a valid permit was not 
displayed on the towing vehicle will not suffice to 
avoid an expiation notice. 

For annual permit holders the 2023/24 permit 
must now be displayed. These are yellow. 
Please be advised that the 2022/23 annual 
permits (blue), and any other prior year annual 
permit, have expired and do not constitute a valid 
permit to avoid an expiation notice. 

All permits can be obtained from The District 
Council of Streaky Bay Principal Office at29 Alfred 
Terrace, the Visitor Centre at 21 Bay Road or Killa’s, 
Streaky Bay at 48 Wells Street. 
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Council News Cont. 
 

 
CEO UPDATE 
 
I note recent media coverage regarding a 
feasibility study being undertaken for a possible 
medical, community and business hub. As the CEO 
of Council, I believe in fostering transparent 
communication and community engagement. So, 
in this month’s column, I would like to shed light on 
a crucial aspect of our decision-making process 
that often involves various projects and initiatives - 
a feasibility study. 

What is a Feasibility Study? 

A feasibility study is a comprehensive analysis 
conducted by the council to evaluate the viability 
of a proposed project, idea, or concept. This study 
involves a detailed examination of various factors, 

social aspects, to determine whether the concept 
holds merit and aligns with our community's needs 
and aspirations. 

Why Do Councils Undertake Feasibility Studies? 

Councils undertake feasibility studies as a 
responsible approach to decision-making. It's 
important to emphasize that initiating a feasibility 
study is not a commitment to undertake a 
particular project, but rather a strategic tool to 

with it. By conducting a feasibility study, we ensure 
that any future endeavours are based on a solid 
foundation of information and analysis, enabling us 

community at large. 

Exploring Merit and Viability 

When a concept emerges within our community, 
it's natural for us to want to explore its potential. 
However, embarking on any project without 
careful evaluation could lead to wasted resources 

chance to thoroughly examine the concept's 
feasibility, addressing questions such as: 

Technical Feasibility: Can the project be 
realistically implemented from a technical 
standpoint? Are there any technical challenges 
that need to be overcome? 

Economic Feasibility:
viable? What are the estimated costs and potential 

for the community? 

Financial Feasibility: Can the council secure the 
necessary funding for the project? What are the 

 

Legal Feasibility: Are there any legal or regulatory 

permits or approvals needed? 

Social and Environmental Impact: What could be 
the social and environmental consequences of the 
project? How can these be mitigated or leveraged 
for community betterment? 

Due Diligence Through Developing a Business 
Case 

Developing a business case is an integral part of 
the feasibility study process. A business case 
involves creating a detailed proposal that outlines 

outcomes of the project. By doing so, we engage 
in due diligence - a thorough and meticulous 
examination of all aspects surrounding the project. 
This approach ensures that the council has a 
comprehensive understanding of what the project 
entails and whether it aligns with our community's 
values and goals. 

In essence, undertaking a feasibility study with a 

commitment to responsible governance and 
decision-making. It showcases our dedication to 
prioritizing projects that have the potential to 
enhance our community's quality of life, 
infrastructure, and overall well-being. 

In moving forward, I urge each one of you to 
remain actively engaged and well-informed about 
the diverse projects under consideration. Recent 
instances, such as the Township Master Plan, 
Pioneer Park redevelopment, township entry signs, 
and Streaky Bay Youth Precinct projects, highlight 
our commitment to extensive consultations. These 
have included townhall meetings, drop-in 
sessions, online surveys, and street stall 
consultation gatherings. 

As we continue to advance with this feasibility 
study, which is the only thing Council has 
committed to, our approach will remain consistent. 
We will once again seek your valued input through 
community consultations. We aim to understand 
your aspirations for this facility, envision how it 
could enrich your lives, and determine its priority in 
our collective vision. 

The insights gathered through these interactions 
will be instrumental. They will guide the Council in 
meticulously assessing the project's potential, and 
in deliberating the appropriate course of action, 
including whether they should and if so, when and 
how to proceed. 

Your participation is not only pivotal but deeply 

that we can ensure our community remains a 
vibrant and thriving place for all. 
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Council News

Pet owners are less likely to suffer from depression
than those without pets.
People with pets have lower blood pressure in
stressful situations than those without pets. 
Playing with a dog, cat or other pet can elevate
levels of serotonin and dopamine, which calm and
relax.
Pet owners have lower triglyceride and cholesterol
levels (indicators of heart disease) than those without
pets.
Heart attack patients with pets survive longer than
those without.
Pet owners over age 65 make 30 percent fewer
visits to their doctors than those without pets.

The Health Boosting Benefits of Pets

Most pet owners are clear about the immediate joys that
come with sharing their lives with companion animals.
However, many of us remain unaware of the physical
and mental health benefits that can also accompany the
pleasure of snuggling up to a furry friend. 

It’s only recently that studies have begun to scientifically
explore the benefits of the human-animal bond. And
while it’s true that people with pets often experience
greater health benefits than those without, a pet doesn’t
necessarily have to be a dog or a cat. 
Studies have shown that:

The companionship of a pet can also ease loneliness
and most dogs are a great stimulus for healthy exercise,
which can substantially boost your mood and ease
depression. 

BENEFITS OF OWNING A PET

BUT……this can all turn pear shaped if your dog
attacks another dog or person. Keeping your dog on a
leash when off your property protects you, your dog,
and the community from any physical, emotional,
physiological, or financial harm a dog bite can cause. 
There are areas marked by signage where you can take
your dog off-leash. 

BUT…..your dog must be under “effective control” 
to avoid the prospect of a fine, meaning your dog must
remain close to you, within your sight at all times and
will return to you when you call it. 

And, just so you know…...while this is not likely to be
your pet, it is likely that at some point you have
consumed castoreum a “natural flavouring” used in
perfume and as a flavour enhancer in ice cream and
fruit flavoured products. It’s taken from the scent gland
located under a beaver’s tail, which led chef Jamie
Oliver to call it “beaver anal gland”. Tastes like vanilla
(I’m told).
Perhaps more importantly, and just so you know…...you
can walk around naked anywhere in Spain because
wearing nothing but your birthday suit is considered an
“inalienable human right” under Spanish law. Nothing to
do with pets. Just saying.

David Francis
General Inspector
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JOB VACANCY  
 

Planning and Regulatory Officer 
Fulltime  

 
The District Council of Streaky Bay is seeking an interested applicant who would 
like to join our team as a Planning and Regulatory Officer in a fulltime position.  

The successful applicant is required to be energetic, motivated and have a high 
level of work ethic who can show that they can communicate, guide, and 
implement programs and solutions within the organisation.  

The applicant must be able to work within a diverse workforce, contribute and 
align with Councils strategic vision and pillars. A Job and Person Specification 
can be obtained from the District Council of Streaky Bay Office or via the Council 
website www.streakybay.sa.gov.au. 

Applications should include: 

 Cover Letter 

 One (1) page response to Key Responsibility Areas and skills and knowledge 
section of the Job Description, outlining experience relative to these 
responsibilities. 

 Resume – including two current referees 
 
Closing date is 5:00pm on Friday, 15th September 2023.  
 
Please address applications to the General Manager of Prosperity, PO Box 179, 
Streaky Bay SA 5680 or email dcstreaky@streakybay.sa.gov.au and clearly mark 
with Planning and Regulatory Officer. 
 
Penny Williams 
General Manager of Prosperity 
08 8626 1001 
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JOB VACANCY  
 

Waste Transfer and  
General Labour Attendant 
Fulltime  

 
The District Council of Streaky Bay is seeking an interested applicant who would 
like to join our team as a Waste Transfer Station and General Labour Attendant 
in a fulltime position.  
The successful applicant is required to be energetic, motivated and have a high 
level of work ethic who can show that they can communicate, guide, and 
implement programs and solutions within the organisation.  

The applicant must be able to work within a diverse workforce, contribute and 
align with Councils strategic vision and pillars. A Job and Person Specification 
can be obtained from the District Council of Streaky Bay Office or via the Council 
website www.streakybay.sa.gov.au. 

Applications should include: 

 Cover Letter 

 One (1) page response to Key Responsibility Areas and skills and knowledge 
section of the Job Description, outlining experience relative to these 
responsibilities. 

 Resume – including two current referees 
 
Closing date is 5:00pm on Friday, 8th September 2023.  
 
Please address applications to the General Manager of Prosperity, PO Box 179, 
Streaky Bay SA 5680 or email dcstreaky@streakybay.sa.gov.au and clearly mark 
with Waste Transfer Station and General Labour Attendant. 
 
Penny Williams 
General Manager of Prosperity 
08 8626 1001 
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Community News

PAINT CERAMIC WORKSHOP WITH RETRO SQUID STREAKY BAY GOLF CLUB  - EP JUNIOR
CHAMPIONSHIPS

Kayla from Retro Squid has been in workshop heaven
this week with her Paint Ceramics Youth Workshop in
Streaky Bay. Over 25 children joyfully threw themselves
into the opportunity to design and paint their ceramic
plate. 

We are very happy with the attendance of the activity, the
3 different sessions got booked out in just a few days. It
was amazing seeing the kids express themselves
through the creative process and going home with a big
smile on their face feeling very proud of their own
creations. The District Council of Streaky Bay is extremely
proud to fund such amazing activities to keep the kids
busy during school holidays. We hope to host more
activities like this is the future. 

"Kayla provided such a fun, productive day for our little
people in the school holidays. My daughter was so
excited for the workshop and spent the day before
drawing and painting in preparation. The event sparked
so much happiness for all the children involved, it was
beautiful to see. What an awesome asset for Streaky Bay
to be able to hold art classes during the school holidays.
Thank you" 
Abby Stevens 
"It was a fabulous chance to create spaces for other
people to be creative! I look forward to many more
workshops to come!" 
Kayla from Retro Squid 

Thank you to the Local Alcohol and Drug Foundation for
helping fund this event. 

And of course, a special thank you to Kayla for hosting
such amazing events during school holidays in our small
town! 

On Sunday 16th July in what should have been and was
really good golfing weather, 22 men took to the course in
the Miller's Auto Stableford competition. Callan put on an
array of great prizes again. But by the scores handed in at
the end of play the day was tougher then what was
expected by most. A couple made use of the great
conditions.
Division one winner with 36 points was Andrew Atkinson
with r/up being Travis Baber with 35 points. Div two was
won by Joel Alexander with a massive 44 points with r/up
being Matt Tape with 38 points. Long drive div one was
Brenton Huntley who also took out the nearest to the pin in
div one. Division 2 long drive was Matt Tape and no one
got the nearest to pin in div two.

Thanks again to Callan for his valuable sponsorship.

On July 2nd, our clubs youngest A grade golfer at the
age of 15, Kyle Feltus played at Port Lincoln in cold
conditions in the Eyre Peninsula junior championships.
Kyle won the event with a round of 80 off the stick.
This week the members of the club want to wish Kyle all
the best in the Riverland. Kyle is off to play in the South
Australian Junior Country Championships for under 18’s,
which is held at the Berri golf course. He is also one of
two players too be representing Eyre Peninsula on the
Loxton golf course in the Brett Ogle cup this week as
well.
Kyle has only been playing golf for a couple of years but
with his hard work and consistency in training he has
been able to prove what can be achieved and become a
young talented golfer known around the state.
Keep up the good work and enjoy these opportunities
Kyle.
Picture is of Kyle with the shield in Port Lincoln for the
junior championships which he won.

STREAKY BAY GOLF CLUB - MILLERS AUTO
SPONSORSHIP DAY
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Community News

EP LANDSCAPE BOARD UPDATE EP LANDSCAPE BOARD UPDATE  - CONTINUED

The District Council of Streaky Bay in conjunction with the
Eyre Peninsula Landscape Board are implementing
measures for the management and control of this pest
plant.

Background
Gazania sp. are a perennial herb supporting daisy flowers
of white, yellow, orange, purple, and red colourings and
green glossy topped leaves with blue-green fury
undersides. They form mat-like colonies commonly on
disturbed grounds such as roadsides. Originally from
South Africa this garden escapee thrives in our climate
and is drought tolerant. It is widespread in many coastal
townships and is particularly destructive in coastal dunes
and amongst roadside vegetation where it can exclude all
other plants. It is also recently being recognised by
landholders as a difficult weed to control once established
on farming land. 

Gazanias are very tolerant to fire, frost, salinity and
drought. Outside their natural range Gazanias can rapidly
out-compete native plants, leading to a decline in
biodiversity. Gazania is a declared plant under the
Landscape South Australia Act 2019 and its sale or
transport is prohibited throughout the whole of the state of
South Australia. 

Management and Control

Physical
For effective control, the entire plant, including its root
system, should be dug out.Minimal disturbance
techniques should be employed. Plants should be
removed and correctly disposed of to ensure flowers do
not go to seed or the roots re-establish. In situations
where the plant cannot be removed, flower heads should
be taken off before setting seed. This will prevent the
further spread of seed. A minimal level of control is to
mow or brush cut the flowers before they develop and set
seed.

Herbicides
The Weed Control Handbook for Declared Plants in South
Australia offers advice on suitable herbicides and rates. A
copy of the handbook is available at www.pir.sa.gov.au.
There is also a Weed Control Phone App available for
Android and iPhones.

Landholders should always read the label of any
herbicide to ensure it is suitable for its intended purpose
and can be used safely. Care should be taken to avoid
herbicide contact with native plants and any spraying of
herbicide in native vegetation should be left to qualified
bushcare operators.
Timing
Control is most effective when the plant is actively
growing between June to November. This can be
defined as having new lush foliage and flowering. Don’t
spray when the plant is visibly under stress.
How you can you help?
Landholders and residents are encouraged to remove
gazania plants from their properties with the aim of
containing the spread in the local area and on the Eyre
Peninsula.
More Information
For further information on the management and control
of gazania, please contact the Eyre Peninsula Landscape
Board Office in Streaky Bay at 15 Bay Road on (08) 8626
1108.

DAFFODIL DAY - THURSDAY 31 AUGUST

Get involved in SA

For all that cancer takes, give all that you can this
Daffodil Day on Thursday 31st August 2023, join
thousands supporting cancer research.

Whether you want to fundraise or donate, you can your
talents to support Australians impacted by cancer, and
pave the way to a brighter future for everyone.

An Australian is diagnosed with cancer every 4 minutes. 

Together, we can make a difference.

HOW TO DONATE

www.daffodilday.com.au/donate

9

http://www.pir.sa.gov.au/


Community News

STREAKY BAY INDOOR BOWLS

In July the Streaky Bay indoor bowlers had more than
their share of “wonders never cease to amaze” moments.
First was on July 5 when the ultimate score of 8 shots on
one end was achieved by the pairs team of Wayne and
Roger.
Teams will sometimes score 6 shots, even 7 on one end
but a maximum 8 is very seldom.
A real “wonder” covered July 19 and 26.
On July 19 all the first of three games played ended in a
draw. Then amazingly the same results were scored at
the finish of the first games on July 26.Every week teams
comprise different players but here the results were the
same. Each week after the first game the scoreboard
read no win, no loss and a draw to each team.
All bowlers know that often the outcome of a game is
very much down to the last bowl and occasionally teams
do record a draw but for this to happen in the first game
for all teams on two consecutive Wednesdays is truly
remarkable.
Now ask, what odds a repeat of this “wonder”?
Birthday celebrations for a club member have been held
over to join others in August, so no special cake for the
month of July.

Winning teams were:

July  5= Bev W., Cheryl, Owen
July 12= Cheryl, Jim C.,Gay
July 19= Roger, Jim C.
July 26= Cheryl, Roger, Raylene

Celebrating Wayne & Nikki's birthday in June

STREAKY BAY MENS SHED

Sean has been active already showing us how to sharpen
old drill bits. This will save us a lot of money long term.
Garry Hodge has donated a vacuum cleaner. Thanks Garry.

Clemente (Clem) is a member of the Geyserland guild of
wood workers in New Zealand, National Organisation of
wood workers and a ex member of the Carnarvon W.A.
Men’s shed. Clemente has already tried his hand at wood
turning coming on Saturday morning the 5th. 
From a work side we have now completed a rocking chair
that came up well. (see pic below) Thanks to Jim Petty,
John O’Brien, Jim Clarke and Wayne Miller for the work put
in on this.

We have made another wooden sink cover (see pic below)
for a caravan which I have been told is just what they
wanted. We intend making a cutting board from the left
over piece of wood. Due to it’s size we had to get Jim
Lange from Streaky Bay to put it through his larger
thicknesser to get it down to size. Thanks Jim.
The fish tank for Elmhaven is now complete and back in
place. This work was carried out by Jim Clarke and Wayne
Miller.

With the colder weather now Owen Pritchard has been
busy bagging up kindling to sell at $3 per bag.
August saw probably our biggest jobs for some time when
we were asked to paint the toilets at the RSL. Thanks to
Bruce Hein and Wayne Miller this was completed in a
couple of days. Thanks to Sue Thompson for thinking of us
to do the job.

Our stocks in the craft shop have now been topped up
thanks to John Lelifeld, so if you are looking for something
different please visit the craft shop.
We are always looking for new members so if there are any
males new to the district that would like to be part of the
Men’s Shed please contact Wayne on 0448 173 564. If you
would like to drop in we are located at the old bowls club
on Montgomerie Tce, Streaky Bay. 

Thanks must go to Bruce Hein who has been President for
the last 5 years as he has decided to move closer to
Adelaide to be with family. We wish Bruce and family all
the best.

Wow what a great couple of months.
Firstly the members of the Men’s shed would like to
thank the board of directors from the Streaky Bay
Hotel/Motel for allocating us $1,000 from their recent
grant applications. Much appreciated. Thanks to Rob
Fiebig for offering to attend the funds presentation and
give a bit of a speech.
July/August saw three new members in Sean Carter,
Garry Hodge and the Locum doctor in Clemete Le Lievre
Welcome to you all.

STREAKY BAY MENS SHED
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Community News

registration (dog, cat, business, breeder)
replacement discs
deceased or lost pets
animal/owner information on Dogs and Cats Online
payments and concession cards
other dog/cat related enquiries

Dogs and Cats Online is now available to the public to
add new registrations for dogs and cats or make changes
to your existing registration information.

Dogs and Cats Online is the state wide system used by
all South Australian councils for dog, cat and breeder
registration.

https://dogsandcatsonline.com.au 

ELMHAVEN NEWS - STREAKY BAY DACO ONLINE

On Thursday 27th of July we had an opportunity to have
two little toddlers come and visit the Elmhaven residents
of Streaky Bay. 
We would like to encourage our community to come up
and visit our residents with their toddlers or pets. 

Intergenerational engagement has been shown to have
numerous benefits, including reducing social isolation for
the elderly, enhancing social skills for toddlers, and
creating a sense of community within the care facility. It
also promotes understanding and appreciation between
different generations, contributing to a more inclusive
and compassionate society. 
Toddlers, on the other hand, benefit from exposure to
different perspectives and experiences, enhancing their
empathy and understanding of older generations.
Interacting with seniors can also positively impact their
language development, cognitive skills, and socialisation.
These pleasant activities, ensures that our residents
receive social stimulation that promotes their overall
wellbeing and happiness and has a positive impact on
their lives.
As we move forward, it is essential to recognise and
support the importance of intergenerational engagement
in aged care and early childhood settings. By
encouraging and investing in such initiatives, we can
continue to build a society that values intergenerational
connections, promotes empathy and understanding, and
enriches the lives of both our elders and our youngest
members.

VOLUNTEERING

SAAS volunteers are provided with the training needed
to support their patients. You don't need prior experience
in the medical field to join your local team. 

Streaky Bay and Port Kenny stations are always needing
more volunteers. 

Interested? But still not quite sure if its right for you, then
we would love to invite you along to training. 

Port Kenny train every Monday 5:30-7:30pm
Streaky Bay train every Tuesday 6.30-8.30pm

All welcome. Join us for 2 hours of hands-on learning and
learn how to save a life

To find out more, give Dave a call on 0428 713 033 

SA AMBULANCE

11



  

STREAKY BAY PROBUS STREAKY BAY COMMUNITY HOTEL

Numbers have been down of late don’t know if it is the
weather or what.

Having said that there have been some members that
have not been in good health recently. Lucy Johnson has
been in hospital, as has Dilys Le Cerf.
At our last meeting our guest speaker(s) were Guy and
Caroline La China. They spoke on their trip to
Amsterdam. Once again a very good presentation.
Thanks.

Both Guy And Caroline commented on how clean the city
was. They also told us a lot of people live on boats in the
canals. Some comments were how do they dispose of
waste and we were told they have dump points along
these canals.

A group from Probus here are attending the Probus rally
which this year is in Quorn. 9 people have put their
names down to go. Probus Streaky Bay are always
looking for new members so if you are new to the district
feel free to come to one of our meetings that are held in
the Flinders Room of the Hotel on the third Thursday of
each month.

Our meetings normally start at 10.00am.

On Tuesday the 25th July the Streaky Bay Community
Hotels Ltd Board of Directors held their annual Donations
night in the Streaky Bay Hotel new John Mudge Function
Room.
The evening consisted of Chairman Peter McEvoy
welcoming the representatives of some 16 organisations
and community groups which had been successful in
gaining funding from the Board.
Peter acknowledged the work and support given to the
community by the groups represented, and that funds
provided on the night would assist in them continuing
their work, also pointing out that these grants are only
made possible by the support to the Hotel by the
Community.

Recipients were- 
Streaky Bay Childrens Centre        -$1,500      
Streaky Bay Mens Shed                  -$1,000   
 Streaky Bay Tourism – Rodeo       -$5,000 
Streaky Bay Basketball Assoc        -$2,000     
Streaky Bay Bowls Club                  -$2,000    
Streaky Bay M/Cycle                       -$5,000
Streaky Bay Cricket Club                -$1,000     
Poetry Group                                    -$500      
Royal Flying Doctor Service            -$3,000
Streaky Bay SES                               -$1,500      
Thrive Streaky Bay                           -$2,000    
Streaky Sounds                                -$5,000
Streaky Bay Museum                       -$5,000     
Streaky Bay Snr Citizens                  -$5,000    
S/BayMedical                                     -$10,000
Streaky Bay Fireworks                      -$7,500       
Streaky Bay School F1                       -$6,000
Streaky Bay Arts Up                          -$1,000      
Streaky Bay Racing Club                  -$5,000    
TOTAL                                                 $69,000

Representatives on receiving their funding gave an
outline of what their organisations offered to the
community and plans for use of the funds.
Ranging from sports, mental wellbeing, developing the
motorcycle club at the racetrack through to supporting
the medical centre with funding, the groups involve
participation from people both within and outside the
Streaky Bay District, promoting tourism to the area, this is
highlighted by events such as Streaky Sounds, Fireworks,
Rodeo by the sea and the annual Streaky Bay races.

Board Secretary Rob Stephens explained that since
leasing the Hotel the Board has donated approximately
$940,000 with the million-dollar milestone not far away.

The Fireworks for New Years Eve require assistance from
volunteers, and anyone interested should contact Peter
McEvoy.

Community News

15 Members and friends travelled to the Colton Bakery
for the May Meeting outing.

A great day was had by all with Mark & Corrine
Reynolds, Colton Bakery owners, explaining the
bakerys process's.
A sampling of sticky buns etc was enjoyed for morning
tea on the decking of their home.
Venus Bay store was the next stop for a lovely lunch on
their decking. 
A very enjoyable day with President Helen Flanigan as
the driver and kept everyone amused. Members also
assisted with the Community Cuppa For Cancer.

STREAKY BAY COUNTRY WOMENS ASSOCIATION 
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Community News

NETBALL & FOOTBALL RESULTS
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On Saturday 1st July, West Coast Hawks players and
supporters travelled to the Koonibba grounds to play
against Koonibba in the Indigenous round.
The Hawks B Grade netball team were presented with
a beautifully carved boomerang and some bush
medicine.
Thank you to Bob Miller for designing and presenting
the football guernseys & netball bibs to players of the
West Coast Hawks.
A special mention to Cody Colbung for showing the
players & supporters his footy boots he designed for
Indigenous round and explaining the meaning behind
the design.

INDIGENOUS ROUND - 1ST JULY

FAREWELL PIEDNIPPIE
'The final whistle'

The final whistle blew at Piednippie on Saturday 5th August, 2023. The last ever Football & Netball matches to be
played at this ground.

The history of Piednippie pre-dates this amalgamation though, with Rovers Football Club forming in early 1900's and
the hall being officially opened in 1934. 
Over these years, the ground has been a place for coming together as a community and forming lifelong friendships
through sport and social events. 

Alice Montgomerie attended the first ever game at Piednipppie, back in 1934. So it was only fitting that Alice, aged
97 was invited to toss the coin prior to the last ever A Grade football match in front of a huge crowd.

Alice Montgomerie

Community News

14



Community News

ANGLICAN CHURCH STREAKY BAY
DIOSECE OF WILLOCHERA



Will be holding SYNOD in Streaky Bay

28 and 29 Oct. 2023
 

Expressions of interest wanted for catering meals 
 Needed for three meals and 4 lunches with some dietary

requirements  
For approx. 120 people

 Numbers known closer to the date 
Contact Peter Eylward 8626 6946

STREAKY BAY-CEDUNA AND MINNIPA
CATHOLIC PARISHES
SUNDAY MASS TIMES



Streaky Bay:                                    
First, Third and Fifth Sundays 8.30a.m.
Second and Fourth Sundays 10.30a.m.

Chandada:                                      
 First and Fifth Sundays 10.30a.m.
 Second and Fourth Sundays 8.30a.m.

Minnipa                                             
Third Sunday 11.00a.m.

Ceduna                                            
Every Sunday 6.00p.m.







St Augustine’s of Hippo
Streaky Bay 

All services from now at 10.30.am 
Streamed from Port Pirie except 
when a minister is present STREAKY BAY

NATIONAL TRUST MUSEUM
Opening Hours
Tuesdays 9 – 2

Friday 9 – 2
And Saturday 9 -12 noon

(Sat in daylight saving months)
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Community News
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Community Dates and Meefings 

Meals on Wheels Roster 

 
 
 

 
 

24th 
August 

Streaky Bay Presenters 
Group 

 
Country Arts SA Presentation – Nancy Bates 

Performance @ 7pm  
Streaky Bay 

Institute 

26/27th 
August  WENA/WEFL Finals 

Saturday 26th August. 2nd Semi Final - Thevenard  

Sunday 27th August. 1st Semi Final - Penong 
Thevenard 

Penong 

2nd Sept WENA/WEFL Finals Prelim Final – Wirrulla Complex Wirrulla 

9th Sept  WENA/WEFL Grand 
Final GRAND FINAL – Streaky Bay Sporting Complex  Streaky Bay 

26th Sept Mental Health  Public meeting. Streaky Bay Visitor Centre 11-12.30pm Streaky Bay 

October  MENTAL HEALTH AWARENESS MONTH  

21st 
October Rodeo By The Sea Gates open 2pm. Main event 5pm Streaky Bay 

Racecourse 

Monday 31st July T & K Johnson Monday 21st Aug B Black & G Banks 

Tuesday 1st Aug N Smith & G Sincock 
 Tuesday 22nd Aug A Tarrant & D Trevena 

Wednesday 2nd Aug G & H Georgiou Wednesday 23rd Aug P Morgan & J Crabb 

Thursday 3rd Aug J Hollitt & J Crabb Thursday 24th Aug K Brace & A Goddard 

Friday 4th Aug L Dunchue & L Kerin Friday 25th Aug K Moroney & S Male 

Monday 7th Aug A Tivy & C Boylan Monday 28th Aug L & G McCarten 

Tuesday 8th Aug P Pudney & E Williams Tuesday 29th Aug M & R Swanson 

Wednesday 9th Aug L Bubner & A Goddard Wednesday 30th Aug S Gilmore & J Williams 

Thursday 10th Aug A & S Bignell Thursday 31st Aug R Smith & A Kelsh 

Friday 11th Aug K Trezona & F Carrol Friday 1st Sept G & H Scantlebury 

Monday 14th Aug T & K Johnson Monday 4th Sept P Pudney & E Williams 

Tuesday 15th Aug J Smith & K Trezona Tuesday 5th Sept P Hogan & L Lewis 

Wednesday 16th Aug D Stephens & S 
Montgomerie Wednesday 6th Sept A & S Bignell 

Thursday 17th Aug H Flanigan & A Sidler Thursday 7th Sept G & M Lee 

Friday 18th Aug B Fox & M Hood Friday 8th Sept  S Montgomerie & K Johnson 
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COMPETITION

MEMBER EXCLUSIVE

*For a chance to win a Family Weber Q3100 LP valued at RRP $939, make a purchase of any products instore at participating stores to the value of $80 (includes GST) between 22/07/23 and 18/08/23.
One entry for every $80 spent. Customer must be a Mighty Rewards Members or sign up to the program at the time of the transaction. Members automatically entered on their behalf. Cancelled or

incomplete transactions will be deemed invalid. There will be 1 prize drawn for each participating store. All draws will take place at Database Consultants Australia, Level 6, 30 Convention Centre
Place, South Wharf, Melbourne VIC 3006. Winners drawn 30/08/23 at 10:00am AEST and notified by telephone or email. Mitre 10 Employees and their immediate families are not eligible to enter. 

Prize cannot be exchanged for cash or store credit and is not transferable. A redraw will take place if the prize is not claimed within 30 days. Mitre 10 reserve the right to correct any printing errors.

SATURDAY 22ND JULY TO FRIDAY 18TH AUGUST 2023

*

Valued at $939

One entry for every 
$80 or more spent!
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BUFF LODGE



49 Park Avenue, Streaky Bay 
Open to the public

Monday - Friday
4pm - 8pm



Happy Hour TUESDAY 4-8pm

Casual Darts Thursday
FREE 8 ball table 






NO EFTPOS - CASH ONLY

AGM



Streaky Bay and District
Powerhouse Museum Inc.



12 September 2023 4pm 

at The Powerhouse Museum



Members Needed 
and 

Visitors Welcome
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Chapel, Office, Garden and Crematorium 



1123 Flinders Highway,

Port Lincoln 5606

www.westcoastfunerals.com.au
 

Streaky Bay and Districts
Representative
Peter McNicol



Telephone 0427 261 328

 
For your 

Property Maintenance needs




• Slashing & mowing
• Weed spraying

• General gardening & maintenance
• Bobcat Work & Attachments



Call Greg and Sonya 

0487 445 693

Streaky Bay Realty
Local Real Estate Agency

Servicing the Eyre Peninsula with 30 years experience
Family owned & operated


Streaky Bay Realty
10 Bay Road, Streaky Bay SA 5680
Contact Travis Barber 0421 925 005

info@streakybayrealty.com.au
www.streakybayrealty.com.au
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Employment
STREAKY BAY HOTEL MOTEL

Streaky Bay Hotel is seeking bar staff.
Please phone 8626 1008 or email
admin@streakybayhotel.com.au 

SA HEALTH

Community support worker. Open to everyone.
Casual position. Job number 764942  
Contact Veronica Foster 8626 1310
veronica.foster@sa.gov.au
further info available at
www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/careers

Community support worker. Open to everyone.
Casual
position. Job number 765247
Contact Eliza Helps 8626 1310
eliza.helps@sa.gov.au
further info available at
www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/careers
 

Employment




School Support officer positions available for 2023

for classroom support across the school in Primary, Middle
and Senior classes. Applicants need to apply online
through the Employable Ancillary Register, undertake or
have a current Working with Children Check, Reporting
Abuse and Neglect (RAN) training and hold an approved
educational first aid certificate. 

Contact the school and we can work through these with
you.

Please contact Chris Roberts or Tim O’Reilly for more
information or to express interest in these positions on
86261202.

MILLERS AUTO

Light vehicle mechanic needed ASAP
Contact Callan on 0428 011 099

DRIFT CAFE STREAKY BAY

Front Of House All Rounder
If you want to join our team, contact 0477 008 669
or driftstreakybay@gmail.com
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O P E N I N G  H O U R S

C O U N C I L  O F F I C E
9 A M - 5 P M  

P  8 6 2 6  1 0 0 1

V I S I T O R  C E N T R E  
9 A M - 5 P M

P  8 6 2 6  7 0 3 3
( H O U R S  S U B J E C T  T O  C H A N G E )
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